Town of Creswell Step by Step Guide to
Gain a Golf Cart Permit

1. Request a copy of the “Golf Cart Ordinance” from the town office located at 104 S. 6th St. Creswell NC 27928 (252)-797-4852.
2. Please read and understand the Ordinance as presented.
3. Request and complete the “Town of Creswell Disclaimer of Liability” form, an application for registration form, and an ownership affidavit.
4. The Disclaimer of Liability form, proof of liability insurance, proof of a valid Driver’s License, and proof of Golf Cart ownership will need to be attached to the application, along with the payment of a $25 annual permit fee made payable to the Town of Creswell.  
5. [bookmark: _GoBack]An inspection of the cart will follow.  This request will be scheduled with the Creswell Volunteer Fire Department, Carl Spruill (252) 706-0250. 
6. An inspection fee of $10.00 annually will be paid to the Creswell Volunteer Fire Department at the time of inspection.  This fee is to be paid per occurrence.  If the cart fails to meet inspection requirements, the inspection will be rescheduled at the convenience of Creswell Volunteer Fire Department.  A $10.00 fee will be required per each inspection. 
7. Upon approval of inspection, all forms will need to be returned to the Town Office. 
8. The Town Office will then issue you stickers to identify that the cart is in compliance with the Town Ordinance.  The stickers should be placed in an unobstructed location on both the front and back of the cart. 
9. Enjoy, Please Drive Safe and Obey All Traffic Safety Laws and Practices. 
10. Permits are valid from January 1 to December 31 each year, regardless of the date of application, and must be renewed annually, which will require owners to resubmit an application, as specified herein, and undergo a new inspection and pay all annual fees.
